
Enable Oklahoma Intrastate Transmission, LLC (EOIT): System Operations Order 

A System Operational Order (SOO) is being issued pursuant to Section 8.3 of EOIT’s Statement of 

Operating Conditions (SOC) to advise shippers that, beginning Gas Day January 13, 2024, shippers will be 

required, unless shipper receives express written consent otherwise from EOIT, to maintain physical 

receipts (i) at or above scheduled volumes, (ii) at or above physical deliveries and (iii) within contractual 

arrangements. EOIT anticipates it will be unable to support short imbalance positions and will be unable 

to provide any tolerance for short positions outside of firm contractual rights and, accordingly, EOIT may 

reduce scheduled delivery quantities intraday to balance actual receipts and deliveries as necessary to 

maintain system deliverability and operational integrity. Penalties for failure to comply with this SOO 

will be assessed in accordance with the SOC beginning with Gas Day January 13, 2024. EOIT will continue 

to monitor the pipeline’s pressure and imbalances and will, if necessary, take further actions. EOIT will 

provide services in accordance with the customer’s contractual rights. It is anticipated that this SOO will 

remain in effect through Gas Day January 16, 2024, and may be extended beyond that date. EOIT will 

update this SOO as more information becomes available.  

For your convenience, the SOC can be found at EOIT’s website via the following link under the 

Statement of Operating Conditions menu: https://pipelines.energytransfer.com/ipost/EOIT/ 

If you have any questions concerning this SOO please contact your Scheduling Representative. 

 

 


